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*IMPORTANT NOTICE* 
 

STUDENT FREE DAY -      
FRIDAY 6th NOVEMBER 

 
 

Please save this date: 

Friday 13th November (Week 

5) Trivia Night 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

OUR FRONT OFFICE IS NOT OPEN UNTIL 

8:30am. 
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49-71 Walker Avenue 

MANNUM SA 5238 

 

Phone: 85691503 
 

Fax:      85691082 
 

Email:   

dl.1170_info@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

Web:   

www.mcc.sa.edu.au 

Hello families and friends 
 

Parent Survey 

By now you should have received the parent 
survey that is sent out about this time each 
year. I would like to encourage you to        
complete the survey as it gives us valuable 
feedback on how we are going and what we 
can improve. Results of the survey will be  
published in the Annual Report which is  avail-
able to families once it has been presented at 
the Governing Council Annual General     
Meeting, held early in 2016. Filling out yes/no/
unsure surveys can be tricky so please feel 
free to add information in the boxes above or 
on the back of the survey. We appreciate all 
feedback, both the things we are doing well 
and the things we need to improve. Thank you 
for taking the time to give us your thoughts. 

 

Way2Go 

Things are progressing in our push to ensure 
safe travel in and around the school. ñStop 
Look Listen Thinkò and ñCross Here With 
Careò signage will be installed soon thanks to 
the Way2Go program and Mid Murray Council.  

Recently, you may have noticed people out the 
front of the school with clipboards. These   
people were from the Mid Murray Council and 
were collecting statistics and information about 
vehicle movement and foot traffic around the 
school. This information will help the Mid   
Murray Council and the school plan future 
strategies to ensure safe movement in and 
around Mannum Community College. 

 

Remembrance Day 

You are invited to our Remembrance Day  
Ceremony on 11th November 2015. The    
ceremony will commence at 10:30am outside 
the Performing Arts room. Students will read 
poems, lay wreaths and pause to remember all 
those who served and are still serving in wars 
and      conflicts throughout the world. Morning 
tea will be provided at the conclusion of the 
ceremony.  
 

Volunteer Plaque 

In 2014 DECD gave each school a plaque to 

formally acknowledge volunteers across 
DECD sites. In 2014 Mannum Community 
College awarded the plaque in honour and 
memory of Elizabeth óBettyô Williamson to 
acknowledge her 50 years of volunteer service 
to the school canteen. This year we would like 
to call for suggestions for a worthwhile       
recipient. If you have anyone in mind please 
pass his or her name and some information 
about your suggestion to Julie Hunt before 
13th November 2015. The school leadership 
team will make a decision and announce the 
recipient at the Volunteers afternoon tea on 1st 
December 2015. 

 

Media Project 

I am very excited about a media project that 
Paul Greenway (Relief Teacher) is running 
with three of our Year 10 students, Aleesha, 
Craig and Jackson. Paul and the students will 
be putting together a short film clip to       
showcase our school and the variety of    
learning activities that students engage with 
while at school. The clip will be published on 
our Facebook page and school website. The 
work of the students will contribute to their 
SACE.  

To be included in the video all students will 
need a media release form. You should have 
received this last week. We thank you for   
returning these to us promptly. 

Narrators will be required for the voice overs 
and also to appear in the video. A selection 
process will be put in place. Firstly, interested 
students self-nominate. Secondly, this         
self-nomination is endorsed by the class 
teacher. Thirdly, the selected students will 
audition, and from this a final list of narrators 
will be selected. We hope to have the film clip 
completed by the end of the year. Look out for 
it on Facebook and our school website. 

 

Warmest regards 
 

Sue Record  
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MCC CALENDAR  



LITTLE THINGS MATTER 

I hope you got a chance to get to the concert - wasnôt it fabulous, 
though I must say it seems to have been a long time ago. Iôm sure the 
horse I wore has shrink because I used to fit in itéé Thank you for 
the effort parents put into costumes and for supporting your child and 
the school. 
 

Last term I spoke about ñrunning recordsò which teachers do the    
monitor children's progress in word attack - decoding. We have     
received our school results and we are very pleased that almost all 
students are at or above where they need to be for their year level. 
Many students are well above the results for the state. Congratulations 
to parents and teachers working together to achieve this. That being 
said, many of the children who did not reach the benchmark do not 
read at home.  

Please support your childôs success at school by listening to them read 
every night. 

It is a lovely way to end the day if you listen to them in bed just before 
sleep. 

Another area to practise is tables. Children need to know them      
automatically, not just forwards in order but random and how many 4s 
in 16 etc.  

By Year 4 they need to know all of them.  

The more they practise the better they will be . The car is a great place 
to practise (they canôt escape). 
 

Next year we will be having a big focus on writing ïnot just neatness 
but how much and how well it is written. If you encourage your child to 
write (or trace) the shopping list, things they see when you are driving, 
keeping a diaryé all of these will show them that you value writing.  

Be proud of their efforts to learn - talk to them and show them you are 

a learner too. 
 

With the hot weather remember that your child needs a hat every day 
and fresh water in their water bottle. It is a good idea to put an ice 
pack into their lunch box to keep their food fresh. 
 

Kindy to school transition begins Wednesday November 11th. This is 
Remembrance Day so please be prompt collecting your child at 10:30 
as all classes will then be involved in the service. You are welcome to 
stay to watch but if you wish to talk to other parents please move 
around to the front of the school so as not to disturb this solemn    
occasion. 
 

Classes are still not finalized for 2016 so it is not too late to put in any 
requests - remember we can not guarantee particular teachers. 
 

Traffic Lights will be coming home in Week 5 to again keep you in 
touch with your childôs learning before reports come home at the end 
of the year. 
 

We have bought new dictionaries which need covering - most of the 
hundreds of reading books we purchased earlier were covered by two 
parents ï it would be great if more parents took a few to make the job 
much easier.  You donôt have to be an expert (a few bubbles never 
hurt anyone). Please let us know if you could help out - we provide the 
contact. 
 

 

Michele Holloway    

Junior School Leader  

 

JUNIOR SCHOOL SENIOR LEADER 

INFORMATION FOR YOU   

MILO in2CRICKET Program 
 

MILO in2CRICKET is the national grass root program for cricket in 
Australia, with the aim of introducing kids in Reception, Year 1 and 
Year 2 to the great Australian game. It   provides children with an 
opportunity to develop fundamental movement skills, meet new 
friends and have fun with their whole family in a safe and interactive 
environment. 
 
Your nearest Centre/s will be run at: 
 
Wanderers Cricket Club, Show-
grounds Oval, Murray Bridge,  start-
ing Tuesday 17th November at 
4:30pm 
 
By registering for the Program not 
only will you enjoy some great crick-
et fun this summer but every regis-
tered child receives a MILO 
in2CRICKET Participant Pack  in-
cluding bat, ball, t-shirt, bucket hat, backpack, drink  bottle and other  
goodies! They will look just like their Aussie Cricket heroes! 
 
To find out more details about your nearest Centre and to    register 
for this season log on to www.playcricket.com.au and type your post 
code into the centre finder. 

BOOKCLUB 

Bookclub has changed its layout. All leaflets are together in 

one booklet. The ordering form has also been changed. All 

numbers and titles need to be entered clearly. 

South Australia has been selected to trial this new format. 

Scholastics are asking for any feedback from anyone who is 

involved in Bookclub. If you have any comments please feel 

free to email: bookclub@scholastic.com.au 

http://www.playcricket.com.au


INFORMATION FOR YOU 

Clearance of uniforms the school will no longer be stocking - $10 each 

  4 6 8 10 12 14 
Adult 
12 

Adult 
14 

Adult 
16 

18 

Skorts 2     1 1           

Black Pants - girls       1   1     1 2 

Black Summer Skirt 1 3 6     11 1 5 6   

 

Where: Mannum Community College 

 (outside the Performing Arts Room) 

When: Wednesday 11th November 2015 

 At 10:30am 

Who: Everyone is invited 

 

Morning Tea is provided. 

 


